From: Kirtlington PC 
Sent: 01 February 2017 16:56
To: Michael Sackey
Cc: Planning
Subject: Application 16/02557/F - Kirtlington Post Office Stores - comment from Kirtlington Parish Council
Importance: High

Dear Michael

Application 16/02557/F (Kirtlington PO Stores) – single storey rear extension and roof conversion into new second floor accommodation

The Parish Council has concerns about the building control aspects of this proposal to the extent that it is submitting a holding objection until these matters are resolved.

1. It appears that the existing kitchen extension, which was built under previous ownership, takes support from what was the garden wall of the property to the north (West View), which is a loose rubble stone wall of contemporary construction to West View.  Lead flashing and roof felting sit on top of the wall.  It is very doubtful that there are any foundations to support the kitchen extension, or any damp proof course.  The Parish Council recommends that a building control officer visits the property to ascertain if the current extension is structurally sound and complies with building regulations.  Any incorporation of a further section of West View’s garden wall, as proposed in this application, will also need appropriate building control involvement.

With regard to this application the Parish Council would like to see greater detail, to indicate whether the West View wall is to be reconstructed using the original stone, re-pointed and underpinned as  necessary to make it load-bearing and compliant with building regulations.

2. Drainage:  plans are needed to show the current falls across the flat roof, where this drains to and how the new flat roof will drain.  Surface water should be directed into the PO Stores drainage system, as requested by Mr and Mrs Lawton in their letter of 25th January.  

Other comments:  

West View is a listed building.  The north facing elevation of the extension (facing the garden of West View) should be finished in the original stone to match the existing wall, not a render finish as noted in the application.  

We are unable to find any reference on Cherwell DC’s website to a planning application for the existing kitchen extension, but this will now be well over ten years old.

Yours sincerely

Ruth Powles

Mrs Ruth Powles
Clerk, Kirtlington Parish Council

